Press Release: Equal Opportunity for All – also in Traffic! 

The year of 2007 was declared the year of equal opportunity for all in Europe. However, a brand new report on ‘gender and transportation’ shows that when it comes to travel patterns, this caption is an ideal rather than a fact. In Europe, travel patterns vary clearly according to gender. The right to mobility is deep-rooted in liberal democracies, but it is a right which is now enhanced and projected for certain social groups and means of transportation, while others are left behind with poorer mobility options. 

At the same time, transport is one of the major challenges when it comes to solving global climate problems. While less polluting and more energy-efficient means of transportation are needed, changing the ways in which human mobility is realized also seems increasingly urgent. In this respect, drawing on the existing knowledge of men’s and women’s differing transport habits is pivotal because women’s travel patterns seem to be more sustainable at this point. Mapping the research currently available on gender and transport, the report e.g. attests that
· Men consistently travel further than women, and they are more prone to travel by car and aeroplane.
· Women are more likely to avail themselves of public transportation. Their trips tend to be more local, and they often multitask during the individual trips.

Men and women make different use of the transport sector because they are in different positions to: they work within different sectors of the labour market and have different fields of responsibility in the home. 

The gender imbalance in the transport sector is equally striking: 

· Women make up less than 20% of the workforce and less than 15% of the boards of advisory councils and political committees. 

The choice in means of transportation is also connected to identity and branding – not least gender identity. Speed and mobility continue to bear masculine connotations.
Transport projects that include ‘gender’ in order to target and streamline the various transport options have been conducted in London and Germany respectively. Both projects conclude that an improvement vis-à-vis women’s transportational needs also improves the transport conditions of other social groups.
The report suggests that a visionary traffic policy should aim at equal opportunity for all. To be successful, it ought to foster cohesion regionally, nationally and across Europe and consider all groups: the elderly, young people, parents with infants, the disabled and the poor. 

The report was compiled for the European Commission within the Sixth Framework Programme by The Co-ordination for Gender Studies, University of Copenhagen. 

Additional information: 

The report is available online at www.sociology.ku.dk/koordinationen/transgen 
Additional information: Helene Oldrup or Hilda Rømer Christensen, The Co-ordination for Gender Studies, Department of Sociology, University of Copenhagen, ph. +45 3532 3501, email: KKF@soc.ku.dk

